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Hello, friends, and God’s peace be upon you,
This summer has been busy and filled with much preparation and activity. 
Over the past few months I have had the opportunity to make new 
acquaintances—many of whom are new Christians and young in their 
understanding of faith. These opportunities have helped me gain a better 
understanding of the effect Christianity has already had on Taiwan and is 
continuing to have today. 
Most of the early summer months were spent in preparation for the annual 
summer English camps. These are similar to a VBS in format.  Alongside 
other missionaries, I have diligently been working with local churches to 
hold these special events for the children. This year’s camp theme was 
“Space,” and we used it to show the greatness of God’s creation. 
Throughout the month of July we taught in three different churches and 
had close to forty children in total attendance. One of the most 
encouraging things has been staying in contact with several new families
—connections that began through their children attending camps and that 
have continued to grow. 
I have also had chance meetings with new friends, as well as old ones. 
Ministry and evangelism is not something that always follows a set plan. 
Many times God will unexpectedly bring people into our lives. I am 
learning to look for and embrace these opportunities to share Christ.
I am grateful for your continued prayers and hope to share more with you 
in the future. One of our church helpers compiled a series of videos of our 
last camp, and it is available on YouTube. If you would like to see more 
than a few pictures, you can watch them here:  

https://bit.ly/taiwancamps
I want to express my deepest gratitude for your prayers and support. Your 
giving reminds me that I do not do this ministry alone. May your 
generous giving and the work here continue to bring glory to God’s 
kingdom. Grace and peace be yours this day. 
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Pictures from the Summer English Camps 
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